
Savanna Oaks Neighborhood Association Meeting 

November 3, 2015 

7:00 PM 

Minutes 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by SONA President, Ed Schwarz. 

 

In attendance were 17 members of SONA, including President Schwarz, Vice-President 

Ken Pryor, and Secretary Roberta Schwarz, along with 3 members of the public. 

 

The minutes from the September 1 and October 6 meetings were approved as amended. 

 

The SONA bank balance remains unchanged at $2,741.97. 

 

Old Business 

 

1. Roberta Schwarz provided an update on the White Oak Savanna. There will be one 

last fundraising mailing coming out soon. The fundraising deadline to acquire the last 

5.65 acres is January 2016. 

New Business 

1. President Schwarz stated that the city is looking for volunteers to help with a redesign 

of the city web site. The time commitment for the volunteers is two 90-minute 

meetings. Go to the city web site to volunteer. 

2. The members discussed SONA’s 2015 accomplishments and challenges. These will 

be summarized and presented to the City Council. 

3. President Schwarz reminded the members about the upcoming Intertwine Oak-Prairie 

Work Group “oakscaping” workshop. A web site was provided for interested 

members to sign up for the workshop. 

4. President Schwarz stated that the Clackamas County Health Department has 

published an online health survey. All members are encouraged to visit the web site 

and complete the survey. 

5. President Schwarz distributed a handout discussing the dangers of radon gas in 

homes. The handout was provided by the American Lung Association. 

6. President Schwarz provided an update on the ConAm appeal of the Planning 

Commission’s denial of their development application. The appeal is scheduled to be 

heard by the City Council on November 16. 

7. President Schwarz updated members on the Transportation System Plan update 

currently in progress by city staff. The members discussed some of the proposed 

changes and unanimously passed a recommendation covering their concerns. 



President Schwarz will communicate these concerns to the Planning Commission and 

City Council. 

President Schwarz seeing no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:05 PM. 

 




